Walter State of the state of th

cc ?c cop

10 DOWNING STREET

LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary

13 February 1989

Dear Deburch,

PRIME MINISTER'S SPEECH AT THE OZONE CONFERENCE

You wrote to Dominic Morris on 6 February enclosing a draft synopsis for the Prime Minister's speech at the 'Saving the Ozone Layer' conference.

I have now had a chance to discuss this with the Prime Minister. As she will speak at the end of the conference, she wants her speech to be fairly brief, broad brush and political. I enclose a revised synopsis for the speech, with which she is generally content. I should be grateful if you could now fill it out into a first draft which I should like to have, if possible, by the evening of 23 February.

Meanwhile, Dominic Morris will be dealing with the other points in your letter.

I am copying this letter and enclosure to Neil Thornton (Department of Trade and Industry), Bob Peirce (Foreign and Commonwealth Office) and to John Fairclough (Cabinet Office). I think the Prime Minister would welcome it if the FCO could arrange for Sir Crispin Tickell to see the synopsis and let us have his comments as well.

CHARLES POWELL

Miss Deborah Lamb
Department of the Environment

- The most important task of all is to change attitudes, to make people realise that simply carrying on as we are is not an option.